

City of Waltham

Jeannette A. McCarthy Mayor CITY OF WALTHAM CITY CLERK'S OFFICE 2017 NOV 22 A 10: 42 RECORDED

November 22, 2017

TO: The Waltham City Council

RE: Veterans' Fields/City Council Resolution/Request dated 7/17/2017

Dear Councillors:

I have not heard back from the Congressional Delegation on the above matter.

Sincerely,

Jeannette A. McCarthy

JAM/ccb Enclosure

CITY OF WALTHAM WALTHAM CITY COUNCIL Request

Whereas... Any restrictions placed on the Veteran's Field property by Federal Law, Federal Regulations, and/or the terms of the recorded deed may be overcome by an Act of Congress, and

Whereas... Article 97 restrictions can be overcome through legislation at the state level, therefore

The Waltham City Council hereby respectfully requests...

That Her Honor, The Mayor of Waltham, reach out the Congressional delegation representing Waltham in order to facilitate the use of the Veteran's Field property for the construction of the New Waltham High School building.

Respectfully submitted:

Robert G. Logan

City Council Vice President

Councillor Ward 9

July 17, 2017